
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, 
and Members of the House Health Committee, thank you for the 
opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248.

 
My name is Lauren Fondaw and I am a stay at home mom & 

content creator. The reason I support House Bill 248 is because 
medical freedom and private records is something I will forever be 

passionate about. My son died from vaccines and not enough 
people know the severe side effects they have on people. Making 
medical records open adds increased peer pressure to individuals 

which is completely wrong. People should not feel pressured or 
guilted into medical decisions. I will fight for my children’s rights 

until I can’t fight a second longer. 
 

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on 
the need for and urgency of House Bill 248.

 
Sincerely, A grieving mother 


-Lauren Fondaw
 


